

Dear Friends and Fellow Laborers,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior.

"O death, where is thy sting? O grave, where is thy victory?" - 1 Corinthians 15:55.

It is with a heavy heart that we share the passing of Holly's mother, who entered eternity on March 12, 2025. While her health had been in decline, her passing still came as a surprise to us. Over the past two years, our family has experienced significant loss: beginning with Holly's father in January 2023, followed by my father in October 2023, my mother in August 2024, Holly's grandmother in December 2024, and now, her mother. Despite the sorrow, we are deeply thankful for your continued prayers and support, and we remain comforted by the promise of Heaven. What a glorious reunion awaits us when we are reunited with our Savior and loved ones! To God be the glory!

This past quarter, we have remained focused on raising support for our ministry. We have been blessed with the opportunity to present and preach in several churches, and we are grateful for these chances to share our ministry. We ask for your continued prayers that God will open more doors for us in the future.

Looking ahead, we are excited about the upcoming months of ministry. This April, we will be in Alabama, assisting one of our supporting churches with a project that has been long overdue. Lord willing, one of our sons-in-law will accompany us to help with the project's completion. In May, we are thrilled to embark on our first foreign mission trip to Scotland. We eagerly anticipate what God has in store for us in the coming months, as there is no greater joy than serving Him!

We continue to serve in the mission "office", assisting missionaries with onboarding to our new PBMI website. By God's grace, two new missionary families have recently joined PBMI, and we ask for your prayers that more will answer the call to the mission field.

As a reminder, you can follow PBMI on Facebook to stay updated on our quarterly newsletters, prayer needs, encouraging scriptures, and other updates. We are truly grateful for your faithful support—both prayerfully and financially—and we thank God for your partnership in the ministry.

If we can assist you or your church in any way, please do not hesitate to contact us via email at m2missions@att.net or by phone at (864) 809-8233.

Blessings in Christ,

Philip & Holly Jolley

Contact Information:

Philip & Holly Jolley 430 Bennett Dairy Road Spartanburg, SC 29307

m2missions@att.net

Sending Church:

Brooklyn Baptist Church

8449 Parris Bridge Road Chesnee, SC 29323 Pastor Clay Collins

(864)461-2822

Mission Board:

Prayer Baptist Missions
International

PO Box 160849 Boiling Springs, SC 29316

(864)599-5132

